
 
 
 
 
 

HWTC 2021 AGM Minutes 
 

Tuesday 3rd May held at Hartley Wintney Village Hall 
 

 
1. Welcome & Apologies for absence 

 
Twenty-three people were in attendance and therefore quorate. 
 
2. Chair’s Report (review since last year’s AGM on 22 Sept) 
 
What’s been difficult 

o Covid impact on memberships – Wimbledon ballot effect too 
o Membership growth remains a challenge 
o Fleet Road closure impact on Tuesday club nights 
o Junior engagement beyond primary school coaching, esp. teenagers 
o Not being a “proper” club i.e. lacking the facilities and access to promote more play 

What’s gone well 
o Continuing strength in female active players – at club nights and in leagues 
o Round Robin on Wednesdays inc going ETC collaboration – competitive club night, now back at HWTC 
o Tuesday Club night –momentum building now back at HWTC 
o Strong progress on our plans for the future (see later) 

My thanks to several people who have played a key role in and for the club: 
To volunteers beyond the committee: 
o Steve Airton – for organising the Wednesday Round Robins & his ongoing support as a Parish Councillor 
o Alison Irani – for running the BDTL Winter Leagues 
o Emily Wootton – for recently stepping into Tues Club Night organisation 
o Mark Elener – for agreeing to run the Summer Comps again 
o Joseph and Gabriel Flynn – for putting the nets up and down every week 
o Gerry Britz, Annette Miller and Pam Andrews - for pitching in on Club-led fundraising 
o Sue Bartley – for organising the Christmas Social  

To committee members without whom the club would not be able to run and especially for their significant efforts on the 
Development Project: 
o Claire Orme (Club Treasurer); Paul Tomlinson (Welfare Officer); Lindsay Evans (Ordinary Member), Helen 

Timpany (Ordinary Member; Jamie Cheetham (Club Coach)  
To our outgoing committee member: 
o Sam Harley (Club Secretary since Feb 2020), for her invaluable administration of ClubSpark, committee minuting, 

club emails and support for the club.  
 

3. Finances and Membership update 
 

Details of our club accounts are covered later in this report on page 3. Club revenues improved from the previous year’s 
performance which was adversely affected by Covid. Expenses were higher mainly due to one-off equipment costs and 
rent. Membership numbers and revenue for the current financial year are slightly down but renewals and new joiners 
continuing. 
 
4. Club Development Project 

 
We have made good progress on the project – summary information contained with slide numbers 6 – 16 as shared at 
the AGM shown later in this report. If members have access to sources of funds or other resources which could be of 
help for the project, please get in touch with any member of the committee. 

 
The pre-circulated proposed amended constitution was shared with attendees, with key changes discussed as set out in 
presentation slide 15 later in this report. Unanimous support for the updated constitution was agreed by means of a vote, 
and therefore approved. A copy of this updated constitution is now on our website in the Club Policies section. 

  



 
 
 

5. General Update 
 

Coaching - Jamie Cheetham provided an update, confirming the success of ongoing Ladies’ and Improver sessions and the 
plans for post-half term courses for juniors on Saturday afternoons. 
 
Basingstoke & District Tennis Winter League - Alison Irani provided an update on last season’s results with congratulations 
to our teams. 

o Ladies’ Doubles) in Division 3. HWTC came 3rd out of 6th with 6 pts,  
o Mixed Doubles in Division 3. HWTC came 5th out of 8th, with 7 pts.  

 
Summer Competitions - Mark Elener confirmed these will start in mid-May, running through to a Finals Day on September 
11th, comprising mixed, men’s and ladies’ doubles, men’s and ladies’ singles competitions. 

 
6. Club Roles 
 

We have requested additional voluntary support for the running of the club, as show on presentation slide 15 later in this 
report. Some attendees have kindly offered to assist in various ways which is much appreciated.  
 
Committee Election: All existing committee members were duly elected 

o Chair – Sue Austin elected 
o Treasurer – Claire Orme elected 
o Welfare Officer – Paul Tomlinson elected 
o Junior/School Liaison – Jamie Cheetham [also our club coach] 
o LTA Liaison - vacant 
o Ordinary Members – Lindsay Evans, Helen Timpany 

 
7. AOB and questions 

 
Various questions were raised and answered, some of which are captured below.  
 
Q. Can we get lottery funding? 
A: We will be applying for lottery funding for the development project (as one of the potential sources of funds) but need 
planning and other permissions as a condition of application. 
Q. On the new courts, what is the court surface going to be? 
A: Same surface as the existing, as the court will need to be compatible with school needs as a playing ground. 
Q: What about flood lights close to the houses, will it be an issue? 
A: Modern LED floodlights generate limited light pollution so we don’t anticipate a problem, but approval will be a 
requirement as part of our planning application 
Q. On raising money, have you tried the quarry companies? 
A: They’re on the hit list! 
Q: Regarding court markings, will the No1 court be just for tennis, or will it be shared with a netball club? 
A: We hope so as we recognised mixed court markings are not ideal. We would need to retain netball court markings for 
courts 2 & 3 to retain the same arrangement with the school as today. 
Q: Would it be a good idea to install the clubhouse first? 
A: We have considered that option, but our priority is to open up increased opportunities for more play which will be 
achieved by the addition of the 3rd court and floodlights.  
Q: Regarding raising money and club profile, how about showing Wimbledon like pubs and clubs do for the big football and 
rugby matches? 
A: Good idea. We considered this for 7th July this year, but it clashes with Lowde Fest, so will consider for another year and 
other events. 
 

 
My thanks to all who attended for their support and excellent contributions at the meeting. 
 
Sue Austin 
Club Chair 
 
 
The following pages contain Club accounts for the financial year end 28th February 2022 and presentation slides shared 
at the meeting. 
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